	  Municipality

of

Anchorage
	[image: image1.png]



	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	P.O Box 390 

Girdwood, Alaska 99587

http://www.muni.org/gbos
	GIRDWOOD VALLEY SERVICE AREA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Erin Eker & David Chadwick, ,Co-Chairmen
Tommy O’Malley, Robert Snitzer, Sam Daniel

	Dan Sullivan, Mayor
	
	


January 26, 2015
Municipal Manager/MOA Staff & GBOS

Quarterly Meeting

FINAL MINUTES
4:00 p.m. Mayor’s Conference Room
Anchorage City Hall
Call to Order 4 pm

Introductions 
Attending:  

GBOS:

Erin Eker, David Chadwick, Sam Daniel, Tommy O’Malley


Robert Snitzer joined shortly after meeting started

MOA: 

George Vakalis (Municipal Mgr), Ron Thompson (Public Works), 

Todd Sherwood (MOA Attorney), Robin Ward (Real Estate), Jerry Hanson (project management/engineering), Todd Jacobson (project planning/engineering), Al Janowski (project planning/engineering); Margaret Tyler (Girdwood P&R), Kyle Kelley (Girdwood Liaison)
AWWU:  
Dave Persinger, Steve Nuss, Brett Jokela (AWWU GM)

Other:
Girdwood Fire & EMS Chief Bill Chadwick, Sue Kanen (Fluoride Free Alaska), Jennifer Johnston, Assembly
Quarterly Meeting Topics:


1. Crow Creek Road FLAP grant application
Jerry Hanson and Todd Jacobson confirm that Crow Creek Road project has received the FLAP Grant.  MOA Planning/engineering has provided information to confirm the matching funds required.  MOA has $67,000 set aside, total project is $750,000.  

Grant is currently being programmed and MOA should have more information in early 2015.
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Jerry Hanson brings up another topic involving MOA PM&E.  

DOT opened the bids for the Olympic Mtn Loop project on Friday.  Lowest bidder was $350,000 over the estimate, so the bid cannot be awarded.  Reviewing the bid to see why the numbers are so far off from the estimate.   

Options are:  

Reduce/modify the project and go back to bid

Look for funds elsewhere to cover the additional cost of the project

Some of the funds for this came originally from earmarks from Senator Stevens, which covered only Environmental Impact Studies.  Grant in 2010 is the bulk of the funding, $1.3M for Olympic Mountain Loop.

Tommy O’Malley asks if amount of time that this project has taken is responsible for bid being so much higher than available funds.  

Sam Daniel adds that shortfall only gets larger with more time.  Inquires if there is anything that can be done locally to keep the project moving.

George Vakalis states that if there isn’t money enough to complete the project, environmental and engineering studies expire and process has to start again.  Can’t bond for funds to complete the project, need to find alternate sources for funding or re-bid with smaller scale project.


2. Fire Station Remodel
Ron Thompson says that flood plain issue stalled the project temporarily, however work-around has been identified as the site is very close to the needed flood plain elevation.  Able to add material to raise project out of flood plain and proceed.  Once grade has been raised, able to re-file with FEMA and meet requirement of EMS out of flood plain area.  Now that this solution has been found, MOA is now able to move forward with next phase of Fire Station Rebuild project.  

Increased cost due to raising grade is minimal as only about 6” of gravel required to meet requirement.

Erin Eker says that while this has been on hold, other ideas have come to mind.  Is it possible to re-purpose the current fire hall into TASC building and build new fire hall in different location?

George Vakalis says that some elements could be grandfathered in for Fire Station and that the facility may not be useable for multi-purpose building as grandfather rights would not transfer to a new use of the facility.  
Erin Eker mentions that Clinic and Little Bears are in dire situations currently.  If it could work, it would help the fire station to be built in most appropriate location and would help move things forward with acquiring better facility for Little Bears and Clinic.

George states that no funding has been found for TASC building; priority should be in moving forward with Fire Station project.

3. Update on Girdwood School Remodel

GBOS has previously requested through Jennifer Johnston and directly to ASD monthly updates on the school remodel project.  Last update was received December 15, 2014.  

No report from ASD is available at this quarterly meeting as the ASD was not aware of the agenda item.  
Jennifer Johnston states that ASD also has meetings on Monday nights, and that they are working on the budget currently.  Jennifer suggests that ASD could call in to GBOS meeting to provide report instead of attending in person.  Jennifer says that she will encourage ASD to provide monthly update.
4. Public Safety on Holidays/Special Events
Girdwood has experienced disruptive behavior over the New Years holiday with excessive fireworks and large public parties on municipal land.  
Todd Sherwood explains that state law regulates dangerous fireworks, such as commercial displays, but doesn’t ban backyard fireworks.  Backyard fireworks are city violation issue.  Alaska State Troopers cannot enforce city laws, regardless of receiving additional training.  AST can enforce state statutes.  Option of hiring security is undesirable as private security can only observe, report and request assistance.  Citizen arrest is not optimal.

Behavior on New Years Eve could fall under State Statute as Criminal Mischief, noise violation, underage consumption, etc.  Issue more likely is that Troopers lack enough resources to dedicate toward relatively low-level criminal activity during peak hours/day with more pressing issues to attend to.
Jennifer Johnston recalls previous years when NYE was too wild in Girdwood and the response was to eliminate fireworks events for several years so that situation was deterred.  This was the model for a few years ago when Forest Fair behavior was a problem.

GBOS members are reluctant to make this recommendation as it would be damaging to local businesses.

As Girdwood is not in Anchorage Police Dept service area, support from APD is not an option.  Girdwood could opt for year-round APD enforcement and pay for that service, but issue is only one that comes up about 5 times a year

Work with Alaska State Troopers to recommend paddy wagon to hold arrestees in Girdwood so that resources are not made thinner by needing to travel to Anchorage.  Discuss with AST desire to have help with public lands on some occasions.

5. Fluoride in Girdwood Water
Brett Jokela, AWWU General Manager explains that in 1962 National Public Health Service recommended fluoridation of water.  In 1990, MOA code required fluoride in Anchorage water supply.   Issue was most recently reviewed in 2013, by Todd Sherwood.  

Girdwood is not exempted from this MOA  code, although equipment problems and staffing issues have kept fluoride out of Girdwood water for the last 18 months or so.  On-line analyzer has been ordered, and when it comes, it will be tested in Anchorage and, if tests show proper functioning of equipment, analyzer will be moved to Girdwood and fluoridation will begin.  Current anticipated timeline for this is June 1.

GBOS asks if there is a way to opt-out of the fluoride treatment.  Todd Sherwood says options are:

Ballot initiative for municipal-wide vote to change municipal-wide treatment. 

Assembly vote to remove fluoride treatment of water

Municipal-wide vote to change Girdwood water treatment.  

This option opens up the possibility that other neighborhoods may want to 

designate their area non-fluoride and could be difficult to manage.

Susan Kanen from Fluoride Free Alaska states that fluoride comes from China, where there are concerns about purity of product and co-contaminants.  Fluoride has recently been designated a neurotoxin.  Concern over long term effect of fluoride and co-contaminants in the water supply.  She recommends that a stakeholder wide task force be created to research and reconsider fluoride addition to water.

6. Girdwood Industrial Park

Steve Nuss with AWWU discusses that preliminary plat was approved in November, now ready to work on development of phased property over the next 5 years.

Plan to have first area, Phase 1 of the project, ready for lease or sale by end of 2015. 

Robin Ward, Real Estate, says that all existing permittees have renewed permits to use land.

Don’t know if they are all going to fit into exact current boundaries.
Next step is to see where permittees are compared to plat and appraisal.

Existing permittees will have first right to purchase or lease lots.

Need to compensate permittees who have already improved their lots.

Once all is set with Phase 1, will move on to 2nd parcel, Phase II.

Agency review required to accommodate MOA needs before public lease/sale.  Fire Department, Roads Maintenance, etc will have opportunity to select lots prior to public lease/sale.

7. Girdwood Cemetery

Ordinance to add Cemetery powers to GBOS responsibilities was presented at January 13, 2015 Anchorage Assembly meeting.  Next meeting is January 27, 2015.  Jennifer Johnston says that she expects it to pass and be added to the ballot for the April Municipal election.  Then it’s up to Girdwood voters to decide.
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